
 

 

   

   

  

    
 

   
   
   

   
   

 
 

  
  

  
    

      

   
 

  
      

  
 

 
 

 
   

 

Suffolk County Community College
College Brief 

NO. 50 December 16, 2020 

TO: The College Community 

FROM: Office of Employee Resources 

SUBJECT: Employee Medical Health Plan of Suffolk County (EMHP) – In-Network 
Providers Utilizing Out-of-Network Labs 

The EMHP was advised that many of the Plan’s participating or “in-network” providers, 
specifically some urgent care locations, are utilizing out of network laboratories to 
process testing specimens, including for COVID-19. As a result, physical checks are 
being issued by the Plan’s administrator, Empire BlueCross BlueShield (EBCBS), and 
mailed directly to our members with the expectation the amount of those checks will 
then be paid to the out-of-network lab. 

It is important to understand that for lab work other than COVID-19 testing, the only in-
network labs in the EMHP are Quest and LabCorp. That means that lab work 
obtained from labs other than Quest or LabCorp, irrespective of who is requesting that 
lab work, for non-COVID-19 related services, will be paid as an out-of-network benefit, 
subject to deductible and member cost share. However, we recognize that with the 
rampant COVD-19 testing being performed, in-network providers are utilizing the 
services of other labs in order to keep up with demand. 

Note: If you are out of New York State, please verify that Quest or LabCorp are 
participating in your area. To find a participating provider in your area, please contact 
the EMHP’s third party administrator, Empire BlueCross/BlueShield, at 1-800-939-7515 
to verify participation in EMHP. 

If you receive a physical check with an Explanation of Benefits for lab work performed 
for COVID-19 testing or other services via an out-of-network lab, the lab is going to bill 
you directly and you will be responsible for remitting those monies to the lab. If you are 
a recipient of one of these checks and have additional questions, please contact the 
Empire Health Guide at 1-800-939-7515. 
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